On June 25, 2007, the following information was requested by Board Member Bob Kanjian regarding T2 Board of County Commissioners (Funding Agreement).

Question:
The contract appears to be from 2005-2007 ending on 9/30/07.  Are these dates correct?  It says the trip will be in FY 2005-2006 and 2006-2007, is this correct?

Response:
The dates are correct.  The Palm Beach County Board of County Commission (County) entered into an agreement with the District to provide field trips to Title I schools for 2005-06.   Palm Beach County Commissioner, Jeff Koons, stated the funds would be carried over from one year to another if all of the funding was not utilized in the first year.  District staff thought the Commissioner was referring to the contract and continued to schedule field trips for the 2006-07 school year.  When the County staff proceeded to pay the invoices received from the District, they were denied for payment by the County's purchasing agent because there was not a contract in effect to authorize payment for 2006-07.  The County forwarded a contract to be approved by the District so the invoices could be paid.  The reason for the 9/30/07 ending date is to coincide with the County's fiscal year.  Another contract will be issued effective after October 1, 2007, for the 2008 school year.
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